

Dear Jack,

I called at 3:45 just
prior to my 3rd call to the
Colonel re Albies fate.
I hope to know later this
afternoon.

I am going to Dot's
place later + it may be
necessary to contact you
as Himme is not available
until this evening +
Dot is going away to
morrow am.

I am anxious to discuss
certain aspects with you.
The latest score is that Col.
Mc. said he still had no
news as to whether A. will
be (discharged) ^{released} or charged.
He said that he was contact-
ing Headquarters today.

It does seem as if the A.G.
has not made a decision +
that Pretoria may be pressing

for a charge or renewal of
the 90 days.

I will contact you
later
Ray,